News from your District Councillor & County Councillor Alastair Adams
Petrus edition – May 2017
Dear Residents, 

Thank you for everyone that voted for me on 4th May, and I confirm I was duly elected with 1991 votes (63%). So I am your County Councillor for another 4 years, and I promise to continue to work hard to represent the interest of Pebworth and all 8 villages in the Littleton Division, and to make sure our voices are heard in County Hall.
At the beginning of a new council, it is always good to look at the role of County Council, so here is some more information you might not know.

The County Council has responsibility for visible public services like maintaining roads and pavements, street lighting, household waste sites, libraries and country parks, but also many hidden or less obvious services like Children and Adult Services, County Archives and Archaeology. The Council currently oversee around £900m of public expenditure per year – which includes funding for schools and capital investment. 
Environment

Worcestershire is home to over half a million people, covering 672 square miles, and the environment is one of the county’s key features, providing easy access to the countryside and a wealth of stunning scenery. The County Council maintain country parks, open spaces and woodlands including the bridleways and footpaths to provide great walking and cycling opportunities. The Tourism Economy is worth £850m to Worcestershire. Did you know the Council has also :-

· Completed 300 flood alleviation schemes since 2013

· Reduced flood risk for 4500 houses

· Built a “Waste to Energy” plant that will burn all the waste from the black wheelie bins and produce enough electricity to power Kidderminster. This also virtually eliminates landfill from domestic waste.

Economy

The County Council has put “Open for Business” as one of its key priorities, and has had some excellent results. Worcestershire is one of the fastest growing local economies in the country; with many renowned and successful companies, great education (with 9 out of every 10 schools rated good or outstanding) and improving transport links and digital connectivity (with over 90% superfast broadband coverage) to regional, national and global markets.

Record investment by the County Council is being delivered into road, rail and digital infrastructure. The Council are supporting the building of new and enlarged business parks like Worcester Six, and have been instrumental in promoting 16,000 apprenticeships which have been delivered between 2012 – 2015. The County has low unemployment compared to the rest of the UK.
Adult & Children Services

The County Council supports some of the most vulnerable people in society and around 60% of the net revenue budget is spent on social care services for vulnerable children and adults. Here are some key figures:

For adult care:-

· There are 232 Care homes in Worcestershire (Private and publically owned), and has been rated the 2nd best care provider in the Country.

· Over 1,200 County Council staff are employed in Adult Services.

· 6086 people receiving support including 3795 over 65’s mostly requiring physical help with personal care

· 26,881 new referrals per year

· 63,585 carers in Worcestershire

· The County Council fund 25,000 hours of homecare per week

· 1,900 places in residential and nursing homes funded by the Council

For Children Services;

· 700 children in care

· 77 children in children’s homes

· 1700 children classified at risk

· £68m is spent on children services

Highways & transportation

· Highways maintain 3875km of roads in the County

· The Council organises all the school buses 

· £37m spent on roads and pavements per year

· Dealt with 2006 planning applications last year affecting road infrastructure

And finally some Great news ! The train operator Great Western Railway is working on details of a new timetable to come into force in December 2018 which will mean hourly trains to Honeybourne.

GWR’s regional development manager Tom Pierpoint said: “In December 2018, we will have a much-improved baseline, with new trains, more capacity on those trains, some faster journey times and at least one per hour between Worcester and London.” 

The new Worcestershire Parkway station, which is due to open in the winter of 2018-19, will mean train journeys from London to Worcester will be around 2 hours 

GWR is also working with Wychavon District Council and Worcestershire County Council on plans for extra car parking at Pershore, and Honeybourne. 

One of the new GWR InterCity Express Trains (see photo)
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Your District & County Councillor, Alastair Adams can be contacted on adams.pebworth@gmail.com  or mobile 07725 979 277 or visit www.alastairadams.org
